SUBJECT CENTRE PARTNERSHIP AND DEVELOPMENT GROUP

02 MAY 2006 held in Room 2185, Avenue Campus, University of Southampton
Present

Michael Kelly (Chair) (MHK), Anne Davidson Lund (ADL), Alison Dickens (AD), Liz Hudswell (EJH),  David Newton (DN), Vicky Wright (VW) and Jane Copeland (minutes secretary) (LJC).
Apologies
Isabella Moore (IM)
1. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising

Business and lifelong learning

MHK reported that he and IM had met with Tim Evans, Director of External Relations at NGCE and invited him to attend the Town Meeting to be held on 23 June 2006.  Their discussion ranged over the whole area of enterprise and career training for students.  NGCE would be particularly interested in getting involved in research in this area.

Pedagogic Research
MHK confirmed that his bid for a project mapping modern languages research has been successful and the project is underway.  The SC workshop on Pedagogic Research is proving very popular.  VW suggested it would be a good idea to bid for further funding for developmental activities/research funding and AD replied that Angela Gallagher-Brett is looking into this.
2. Review of joint activity

Members of the group had received copies of the Subject Centre strategy and CILT strategy for information.  The feeling among the group was that the range of activities in which the SC and CILT are working together is expanding and proving useful.  These areas include:

Conference 2006, SDF, European ventures, the Thematic Network, ENLU etc.  VW had recently attended an ENLU European meeting and reported that the emphasis of the project appeared to be changing and the move was towards ‘Languages for all Students’ across Europe. 
MHK reported on TNP.

It is now on a stronger footing and preparations are being made for the conference in Rennes – September 2006.  DN added that he, along with representatives from all the other groups involved, will be attending a meeting in Brussels in June.  It was agreed to keep VW informed of progress.  MHK will keep her up to date.




Action : MHK
MHK stated that the one-year grant has been extended for dissemination purposes. Throughout this project the SC and CILT have presented a strong front on behalf of the UK and the impression prevails that the UK is ahead of other contributors.
ADL referred to the recent CILT publication  ‘Talking World Class’  and said that CILT are now producing a companion volume focussed on making the case for languages from an educational point of view.  It will show what has been done to make continued language learning for a range of people available.  It is aimed at Languages within the educational establishment.  Teresa Tinsley is the editor.  VW offered SC help and felt that Why Study Languages (700 Reasons) report could be incorporated.
MHK added that as part of the TNP project 2, workshops on teacher training and related matters have been organised in Southampton with help from a sub-group: one was held in 2005 and one will be held in June 2006.  They are aimed at demonstrating a) in-service provision, b) training of university teachers of languages.  They take the form of a workshop with some presentations by the Nettles organisation – a branch of Socrates funded on teacher training.  It does have a European dimension.
European General Area
MHK: The European Commission is reworking pages on the Europa server and he has been asked to advise.  They are able to provide sound data about European activities but would like to be able to furnish information on where to go to study a language.  AD pointed out that numerous projects have already provided this.  MHK was wondering whether it would be possible to have national data connected to the European data.  VW identified this as Learndirect in the UK which has been in existence for a while but is still maturing.  ADL suggested that it would be unwise to try and replicate Learndirect and MHK replied that a simple page with appropriate links on it would suffice.  

AD added that people want to know where to go locally to study a language hence a directory of local providers would be a solution.  MHK offered to update the group on this which he added was not a massive project but a matter of providing links.  He confirmed that Kurt Kohn in Tübingen was taking forward a derivative of Diallang using better software.

MHK asked the meeting to suggest other areas needing to be reviewed:

a)
Supporting new academic staff (SNAS)


There are various strands to this.   Earlier work on this had not  progressed sufficiently.  DN confirmed that the Academy’s brief was to have 2 or 3 items on certain themes e.g. employability related topics, and to link them to 2 or 3 areas.  This needs to be annotated by an expert in the field having knowledge of all the necessary references and be familiar with 1 or 2 seminal works on the subject.  AD suggested that the LLAS Good Practice Guide might be the answer here.   









ACTION: DN

3.  Cardiff 2006 update
DN reported that arrangements were well underway and most things had been sorted out.

Publicity – The programme to be downloadable from the SC website so that potential delegates and view what is on offer and determine whether they wish to attend.
Launch of John Klapper’s book – discussion followed on this.  MHK felt that promoting books at a reception with drinks etc. was in order but not if the reception was turned into a book launch.  ADL stated that there could be opposition to publicising a recent publication.  Funding for the reception would not come out of conference profits so either CILT would have to fund the reception (as they are the publishers) or they would have to find other funding.  








ACTION: DN
Sponsors – SC felt it would need to be CILT and that this could be passed back to Teresa Tinsley (TT).  DN to approach her.  









ACTION: DN
He added that if this was not feasible then CILT or the SC could publish on their own stands.

In summary DN’s tasks would be to bring the website and programme up to date and then concentrate on the publicity.  SC have publicised the conference in their monthly e-bulletin and enclosed a flyer with their most recent mailing.  DN to discuss advertising procedures with TT.  It was felt that to break even financially the conference needed about 120 delegates per day.
MHK concluded that it was a strong programme and he complimented DN on setting it up.
3. Planning for next year

AD outlined the provisional plans agreed at the recent SC planning day .
The following pattern was deemed desirable in previous years: 2 events in each subject area per year. 

There was discussion on whether this number should be increased and it was agreed that CILT would run 2 or 3 events pa.
Increasing difficulties are encountered when trying to draft a timetable and in the light of this it was agreed to hold at least 1 big workshop per subject area per year (Specialist groups could be approached with the request for more ideas for events).  
The SC aims to work more closely together with academic departments and has done so over the last few years.  It is putting together a portfolio of workshops it can offer out to interested colleagues in other institutions during the coming academic year.
Fees : The SC will charge for workshops entailing audits/advice and presentations e.g. AGB’s Attitudes to Reading.
The SC will continue its schedule of project funding and will offer more pedagogic research workshops.  These will be divided into 2 categories : one will be a start up session attached to the SC training workshop, the second will be for those who have already attended a first workshop.

There will be funding from the HE Academy to develop learning objects and the SC is also working with 2 other projects here in Southampton.

The SC is also looking for funding for research projects including one on the transition between school and HE 
CILT is involved in the GCSE/GCE review  – looking at new A Level specialists (in languages)

Another project is taking the viewpoint of the non-specialist i.e. those who dropped a language at 14 but later wish to take it up again or start a new one.

The SC is also interested not only in the language side but also in the content side. Discussion followed about A levels – it was agreed that an oral examination was necessary.  The new A level is due to start in 2008.  

Areas of joint activity between the Subject Centre and CILT
a)
Supporting new academic staff . 
b)
CILT joint events – started out as Resources Information Days

aimed at getting people into CILT Library.  They have more recently become workshops
CILT have also Postgraduate Information Days which ties in  with SNAS.
DN asked when the best time to run these would be and November

in the first year.  They could be publicised in the SC E-Bulletin, through the Comenius network, BAAL and other lists.

Update on CILT activity (ADL)
ADL reported that 06/07 was the 3rd year of 3 Year DfES budget for 06/07 had not yet been received.  CILT was working hard through Comenius to help schools attain the 50% uptake benchmark proposed by Jackie Smith. 
CILT learned at the end of April that they have got languages into all 5 of the planned 14-19 diplomas.

More funding for Comenius: CILT have said they will look at how Comenius and RLN/SE can work more closely together.

SSDA (Sector Skills Development Agency) Language Skills Alliance

Working with Go-skills sector skills

RLN involved in brokerage of language traininowg for employers.

Olympics – this is a theme running through much of CILTs activity and the RLNs are locked into regional Olympics initiatives.

CILT are currently consulting on relocating – very wide consultation.  Even if they go outside London they would need an office in Central London because of the extent of their work with the DfES and other national agencies.  
6. AOB – no items were taken under any other business
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